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Peninsula 

The Community Bus is Ready!!! 
But it can‘t run without volunteer drivers.      
 

Please volunteer if you can spare a day once a fortnight. 
 

You don‘t need a special licence, although there will be some standard 

checks (medical, police).  You will be fully covered for any costs to have 

these checks and for any running costs to pick up the bus. 
 

Phone Dot Kelly 6239 9190 if you can help. 

ANZAC Day— 25
th

 April 2011 
(Easter Monday) 

 

 6.00 am Dawn Service   A Commemorative Service will be held at Lone 

Pine Memorial, Cape Deliverance, Fort Direction for all community members.  
South Arm RSL Sub- Branch Chaplain Reverend Robert Stanley will be officiating.  The Service will 

commence at 5.55am with a short march by ex Service Members to the Memorial site for a 6 am start.  

Please follow Parking Attendants‘ directions and watch out for pedestrian traffic when parking.  At the 

conclusion of the Dawn Service, the Committee of the RSL Sub-Branch extends an invitation to 

everyone to join them for a ―Hot Toddy‖-  to warm up -  and a Gun Fire Breakfast at the RSL and 

Community Club. 
 

11.00 am Service A Ceremonial Service will be held at the South Arm Cenotaph 

with RSL Sub- Branch Chaplain Reverend Robert Stanley officiating.  Those people 

wishing to join the march are requested to ―form up‖ on South Arm Road outside the 4 Aces Cafe & 

South Arm Community Pharmacy by 1020Hrs (10.20 am) in readiness to march to the Cenotaph. 

 

Clarence City Band and Sing Australia Choir will be in attendance.   Poems will be recited by students 

from local schools.   The South Arm First Responders will be in attendance in case of an emergency.   

At the conclusion of the ANZAC Day Service, everyone is again invited back to the RSL & 

Community Club where a two course luncheon can be purchased and the Sing Australia Choir will 

entertain you.  Free sausage sizzle for students and children.  Traffic 

control will be provided by Tasmania Police with assistance from the 

South Arm Volunteer Fire Brigade.  
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SAPRA NEWS 
 

BBQ facility on the oval:  
Wasn‘t it a great day for the 

cricket match and sausage siz-

zle on the oval. We hope you enjoyed being 

able to fire up the BBQ and view the sporting 

talent on offer!  (Report and photos pp 4 and 6) 
 

Sand mining on The Neck:  

SAPRA has written to the Minister concerned 

and formally requested that the community is 

consulted when any leases are up for review or 

re-issue. We‘ll keep you posted on any up-

dates. 

 

Please tell us what you want done in the 

area.  
Are we doing a bad job? Are we doing a good 

job? Or a mix of both?!  
 

We‘re working on a number of projects and 

issues and always welcome your feedback 

and suggestions. Please contact any SAPRA 

Committee member or write to us c/- the South 

Arm Store. 
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SAPRA COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

 

Dot Kelly Pres  6239 9190 

Ian Calvert (Vice Pres)  0418 138 090 

Rae Calvert (Minutes Sec)  6239 9342 

Kerry Scambler (Treas)      6248 9302 
  kerry@smsaccounting.com.au 

Darryl Howlin  6239 9779 

Leah McDougall  6239 9101 

Lin Thorp MLC  6233 8309 

Richard Vaughan  6239 9739 

Sharyn Von Bertouch    0429 199 113 

Piggery Productions 

Presents  
―PIGS are SOULS!‖  

13, 14, 19, 20 & 21 May 

7:45pm 

 Calverton Hall - South Arm  

$20 a Ticket  

Booking Details  
This is an 18+ Production 

No pencil bookings   

Tickets on sale from the 4 April 2011 from:- 

South Arm School: Weekdays only during 

school term. Credit Card, Cash & Cheque. 

Phone Bookings call 62399126. $2 Credit 

Card transaction fee. $1 Postage fee. 

(Please Note: School Holidays are 22 

April to 4 May 2011)  

South Arm Store: Weekends. Weekdays 

during school holidays only. Cash or 

Cheque only. No Phone Bookings 

 

Special year: 

2011 marks the 20th consecutive year for 

Therese Soul‘s involvement in 

Piggery.  Therese first graced the Piggery 

stage as a member of the 

cast, and then moved to 

the role of Director in 

1997. Tirelessly donating 

her free time to Piggery, 

Therese has helped raise 

significant funding for 

South Arm Primary 

School. Come help us 

celebrate this monumental 

occasion!  

 

Wanted!  

Piggery Productions is on 

the lookout for more female cast members!!! 

It‘s not too late to be in this year‘s show! 

(over 18s only).  

For further details please contact Zoe Jenkins 

from Piggery Productions on 0409 033283 or 

piggeryproductions@gmail.com  

Cremorne 

Community 

Group 
Help shape your community! 

 

The directions meeting for the 

above had to be changed to: 

Monday 11 April 

7.30pm 

Cremorne Bowls Club 

 

You are invited to the above public 

meeting to determine the future 

direction of this group. 

 

Vicki Pearce  Convenor, CCG,  

(0418 992 891 or 

vicki_pearce@hotmail.com ) 

 

Brian Bennett Secretary, CCG  

(0417 444 389) 

 

Live Music at the RSL and 

Community Club 

Every 4th Sunday afternoon a 

crowd sit in the beer garden and 

enjoy music from Martinique.   If 

you play an instrument bring it 

along and join them. 

Keep an eye out for the sign. 

Newsletter closing dates: 
 

Apr 27  June 8  July 20 

Aug 31 Oct 12  Nov 23 

Delivery will be approx 14 days later 

 

Send to:      

   raecalvert@gotalk.net.au for content,  and  

    kerry@smsaccounting.com.au for  

     advertising 

For all emergencies ALWAYS CALL 000  

do NOT call members of the First Responders or Fire Brigade.  

This could result in unnecessary delays and stress for all. 

mailto:piggeryproductions@gmail.com
mailto:vicki_pearce@hotmail.com


 

 

SOUTH ARM NEWSLETTER                   Page 3

Interested in becoming a 

Literacy Tutor? 
     The Literacy Tutor Program is 

beginning after the Easter Break.  Literacy 

Tutors are trained to help children develop 

their literacy skills. The children who have 

been on the program in the past receive 

valuable one to one support that can make 

a real difference.  

     If you have even a half an hour per 

week to spare we would value your 

contribution. If you are interested in 

participating in the program as a Literacy 

Tutor there will be a meeting in the Prep/1 

classroom on 13th April at 3pm. Child care 

will be available. 

Contact the school on 6239 9126 

 

You can make a real 

difference 

 

 

 

Market news 
We have had beautiful weather for the last two 
markets with new people coming as stall 

holders.  Come and see what is on offer, if you 

have extra vegetables, the Garden Club will sell 
them for you. 

For sites/tables, contact Pam on 6248 9852 

 Artists 

and  

Craft Creators 

get busy !  
 

If you create art or 

craft of any type, 

then get cracking 

on some of your 

best work for the 
  

South Arm Art & 

Craft Exhibition 

to be held on the  

23rd and 24th July 
 

The Exhibition will again raise much needed funds for Legacy (Tasmania) 

and celebrate the talent that lies on our Peninsula, often far too quietly! 
 

Perhaps you live outside the area but have created works featuring 

images of the Peninsula or used items from here, please do contact 

us – it‘s all about art, craft and the Peninsula. 
 

Even if you don‘t work professionally and just create for 

your own pleasure, please share your artistic ability with us all – 

for our pleasure too and to raise funds for Legacy who do a great 

job looking after Defence Force families in our state.   
 

We need to get our spaces organised so please let us know if you‘re 

interested. Give us a call, email us or pick up an entry form from local shops.  
 

Pam Larkins:    Ph 6248 9852  or  0403 547 764   or email: pamorrie@optusnet.com.au  

Kerry Scambler:  Ph 6248 9302 or 0407 875 460   or email: kerry@smsaccounting.com.au  

Cheryl Talbot:    Ph 6248 9486 or 0432 373 678  or email: chernoel@tadaust.org.au  

 

 

South Arm First Responders 

Group – what you should know 
 

This group provides an invaluable service to 

our community and has saved a number of 

lives for which we are all greatly thankful. 
 

Who are the First Responders? 
They are volunteers, trained by Tas 

Ambulance, who provide a first response to 

medical emergencies within the South Arm 

area on a roster basis.  When a call goes 

through to 000, Tas Ambulance quickly 

determines if the FRG is required. If so, they 

are paged and if someone is rostered on, they 

are asked to attend and treat until an 

ambulance can get there. 
 

When do you call a First Responder? 
NEVER - always call 000 first. Tas 

Ambulance will page the FRG if they decide 

the case requires their help. This can‘t be 

stressed enough, even if you personally know 

a member of the group, you must call 000 

first as it could cause delays in getting help 

to you when time is critical.. 

 

It‘s up to all of us to make sure we get 

the process right so that we get help 

quickly – it really can be a matter of life 

and death. 
 

What does a First Responder do? 
Early administration of basic life support 

can significantly improve the ability of a 

person to survive heart or breathing related 

incidents. First Responders use their 

training and best endeavours to manage any 

person who is suffering from heart or 

respiratory difficulties, while they are 

waiting for an ambulance. 

The FRG may assist in the case of trauma 

events depending on the skills and 

experience of the rostered members 

 

ALWAYS – IN ANY EMERGENCY CALL 000 
Do not contact local members of the First Responders. 

This may cause delays in getting emergency treatment when 
time is crucial to survival. 

Volunteers always welcome 

By having more trained volunteers available, the roster can be covered for longer hours 

and the workload shared more widely.  If you‘d like to know more about becoming a 

South Arm First Responder, please contact a SAPRA Committee member who will 

provide the contact for the current co-ordinator. 

https://cm3.dnsmadeeasy.com/webmail2/src/compose.php?send_to=pamorrie%40optusnet.com.au
mailto:kerry@smsaccounting.com.au
https://cm3.dnsmadeeasy.com/webmail2/src/compose.php?send_to=chernoel%40tadaust.org.au


South Arm Pharmacy 
 

Deliveries to South Arm and 

Opossum Bay 

There will be times when you are unable 

to call in to the pharmacy (perhaps you 

aren‘t able to drive, are ill or find it 

difficult to get out and about).  We 

understand and can deliver medications 

to you.  Please phone us (on 6239 9529) 

to discuss your needs.  We deliver in the 

South Arm area on Tuesdays and 

Fridays and to Opossum Bay on 

Mondays and Thursdays.  In an 

emergency we can deliver outside these 

times. Please don‘t be afraid to ask for 

help. 
 

Successfully Protecting the 

Community  

As a new initiative the Pharmacy has 

held 2 ‗flu vaccine clinics in conjunction 

with the doctors at Lauderdale Doctors 

Surgery.  During two 2.5 hour sessions 

approximately 120 people were 

vaccinated in the pharmacy‘s consulting 

room – an outstanding result.  Many of 

these people would not have had a 

vaccination if they had to make an 

appointment with a GP.  We are 

delighted with the community response 

to this initiative and thank those who 

attended for their overwhelming 

support.  If there is enough interest we 

may be able to conduct a third clinic.  

Pop in or call and let us know if you 

would be keen. 
 

Bowelscan ® 

During March there is a focus on bowel 

health in the community.  There are now 

simple do-it-yourself home test kits that 

you can use to detect possible early 

signs of bowel cancer.  The Bowelscan 

test kits do not require you to handle any 

faecal matter, change your diet nor alter 

your medications.  They are simple and 

straight forward to use. We stock these 

kits all year round but have been 

focussing on them in the past few 

weeks.  

You might be interested to know that of 

the 12 kits we have sold we have had 

South Arm Fire Brigade 
           

As the weather cools off it‘s worth 

remembering that even though fire 

permits are no longer required the 

vegetation in the area is still dry enough for 

fires to get out of control and spread.     
 

As you will have noticed from the news 

over the last few weeks, the Tasmanian 

Fire Service is being kept busy dealing 

with a number of house fires.  Although 

the bushfire season is generally thought to 

be the busiest time for fire-fighters, in 

Tasmania autumn and winter often prove 

to be more dangerous, with significantly 

more house fires, and unfortunately, some 

fire-related deaths. 

Wood heaters are always a potential for 

house fires and need to be serviced every 

year.   

Smoke alarms do save lives, but the 

batteries should be changed twice a year 

when the daylight saving starts and 

finishes, so don‘t forget to replace yours 

when the clocks change.  A smoke alarm 

without a battery is just a useless 

decoration on the wall. 

Glynis Heather 

Brigade Secretary,     6239 9564 
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Howzat!!! 
 

The recent cricket "grudge" match between 

Opossum Bay and South Arm at Calverton 

Oval was a huge success. Over 100 people 

attended throughout the game. Each team 

had approximately 20 players which 

enabled everyone to bat, bowl, or field, at 

some time. 

The game was planned as a fund raiser, so 

the result of the game was  fairly 

irrelevant.  The big winner on the day was 

the South Arm Fire Brigade with around 

$400 raised.   BUT, for the record, 

Opossum Bay won the cricket easily.  Of 

course the result is currently under protest 

due to them using way too many fielders. 

At the end of the day, the honours were 

even as South Arm won the trophy for the 

"most beer's" drunk on the day. 
 

Big Thank You‘s 
A special thanks to all who helped make it 

a great day. Noela Foxcroft and the ladies 

from the Calverton Hall Committee made 

the afternoon tea, the boys from the Fire 

Brigade manned the BBQ and the main 

organisers of the cricket, Tony Spruce, 

Peter McKenna and Andrew McCormick. 
 

What‘s next? 
The feedback from around the community 

has been that we should make this an 

annual event on the March long weekend. 

Other suggestions include an Opossum 

Bay versus South Arm skins golf day and 

possibly a soccer match. If you have any 

feedback or suggestions please ring Tony 

Spruce on 

6239 9914. 

 

More 

photos 

page 6. 

two return positive results.  Neither of 

these people had any symptoms. One has 

now had surgery and is very keen for us to 

spread the word that everyone should do 

one of these tests; it has potentially 

saved their life. 

 

South Arm Community Pharmacy 

3120 South Arm Road  

SOUTH ARM                 03 6239 9529 

info@southarmpharmacy.com.au 

www.southarmpharmacy.com.au 

OUTDOOR FURNITURE 
Deck, Patio, Garden 

Classic ADIRONDACK Chairs and Tables 
                 made from treated pine,  

                     

  

 

 

 

 

 

Chairs $135.00 ea 

Tables $60.00 ea 
  (other timbers p.o.a.) 

Painting extra—delivery 

arranged 
Phone David Howard  

on 6239 9001 

 

mailto:info@southarmpharmacy.com.au


 1908 Arthur Crapp 

sold the land to 

Robert Francis who 

was a farmer. About 

that time the 

Gellibrand home 

was burnt down.  

Rev. Joseph 

Gellibrand passed 

away 10th October 

1887. Today the 

Omokoroa Point 

has been developed 

with over three hundred new homes, but 

the parks with the trees that Joseph 

planted are still standing today, the name 

has been changed to ―Gerald Crapp 

Historic Reserve‖. The streets have been 

named Gellibrand Drive another Myrtle 

Drive, and Walnut Grove after the 

families. Sidney Tice Crapp died Dec 

1954. Walter Howard Crapp (m) Dorothy 

nee Roselle. He died 1942.  Gerald 

Vivian Crapp (m) Myrtle nee Lauder. 

Gerald operated shipyards on the shores 

of Omokoroa Point until he passed away 

October 1975. Those shipyards are still in 

place today. 

     Two years ago I had a visit from Colin 

Pettigrew an historian from New Zealand 

who was looking for information on 

Joseph Tice Gellibrand during the period 

when he lived in South Arm.  I have also 

had the privilege of meeting relatives of 

the Crapp family when they  visited 

South Arm just a few weeks ago. These 

people have since sent me a DVD on the 

life of Gellibrand and the history of 

Omokoroa Point.  

Maurice Potter.     

Email  maurice.potter@bigpond.com 

Fishing News 
 

Deep Fried Starfish 
 

Whilst in Beijing China I 

noticed some food stalls selling deep fried 

starfish.  This was the same starfish that has 

plagued the Derwent since its intro-duction 

by Japanese vessels some years ago! 

     Being open to try almost anything I handed 

over about $4AUD for a "Starfish on a 

stick".  The stallholder then dropped the 

starfish into hot oil and let it cook away for 

about 2 minutes after which he presented it 

to me on a stick.  Bemused as to how I 

should eat it I attempted to eat the shell at 

first but I was soon instructed to open the 

shell and eat what was inside.  Tasting mildly 

fishy with a soft brain-like texture it was 

nothing to write home about ( which 

ironically I am doing!) but nonetheless it was 

a strong indication that anything from the sea 

has a market and in years to come a starfish 

harvesting licence may even be a viable 

fishing business venture. 

      During summer I was amazed to see 

massive schools of juvenile fish in the 

Derwent.  This is the strongest indication yet 

that the Derwent and Channel waters are in 

the healthiest state they have been in for 

many years due to the environmental 

pollution controls introduced in recent 

years.  Clean river and coastal areas in 

Europe and Asia are now almost non-existent 

and we certainly have something to be proud 

of;  so all fishers should think to the 

future and "stow it not throw it" when 

enjoying our waters. 
   

Til next edition...tight lines 

Darryl Howlin  

Local History  
We continue the story of 

Winspears and Arthur Crapp 
 

     Rev Joseph Tice Gellibrand settled 

at Omokoroa point in the Bay of Plenty 

New Zealand 1877. His adopted 

daughter Elizabeth married Arthur 

Crapp in 1878; they raised the 

following children, Arthur (b) 1879, 

Sidney (b) 1881, Walter (b) 1882, Lena 

(b) 1884, Rosa (b) 1887,  Cyril (b) 

1889, Annie (b)1892, and Gerald (b) 

1894. 

 Arthur‘s wife Elizabeth died 1st May 

1894, just three months after their 8th 

child Gerald was born. Gellibrand, 

with the help of his son in-law Arthur 

Crapp, developed the orchards which 

consisted of cherries, nectarines, 

apricots, peaches and plums. Because 

of Gellibrand‘s poor health, in 1880 he 

sold the property to Arthur Crapp. 

Joseph had built his home which cost 

1250 pounds on the end of the 

Omokoroa Point; the area around the 

homestead was laid out with trees, she-

oaks, eucalyptus, 

hakeas, elms and 

birches. After viewing 

photos of the park that 

Gellibrand had planted 

around his home, how 

nice it would have 

been had he stayed at 

South Arm and 

produced the same on 

the Arm End at 

Opossum Bay. 

     

ROBERT GOYNE 

NOW WITH FALL REAL ESTATE 
 After 25 years as a Real Estate consultant,  I  know  the  

importance of local knowledge and how to promote the  

benefits of ―Paradise Peninsula‖.    I have helped many  

hundreds of residents of the area buy, sell, rent or stay and 

am freely available for queries and questions about Real  

Estate matters or local services. I continue to do this as a 

sales consultant for Fall Real Estate. 

If you need any services call 62487666, mobile 0458653553 

or any Fall office.  

4 Howrah Road, Howrah. 
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Clean Up 

Australia 
 

On Friday March 4th Grade 5/6 

cleaned up The Neck and almost 

got caught in the rain.  We found 

heaps of glass, plastic bottles, bags 

and cling wrap and lots of rope. 

The Grade 3/4 started at the R.S.L 

and walked while picking up 

rubbish on the way back to school.  

And the 1/2 and Prep/1‘s cleaned 

up our school……. and it looks 

really 

clean.  
 

Emily 

& 

Ellen 

Grade 

5/6 

It was a very successful community 

clean-up this year, with the school 

contributing in a big way and Coastcare 

deferring their working bees to help the 

effort.   

 

Noela Foxcroft thanks everyone for 

their contribution to our tidy 

community. 

 

Calverton Hall,  Oval  and  

Tennis Court  
 

These places are owned by the Council and 

leased to a committee of management. 

They are available for hire to anyone.  
 

For the Hall and the Oval, bookings can be 

made by contacting Joan Griffiths on 6239 

9141 and filling in a hiring form.  Prices 

for Hall and Oval on application. Public 

Liability on both must be paid at $3.00 an 

hour unless you have your own. 
 

The Hall is well equipped with chairs, 

tables, crockery and most cooking items 

you would need. There is also a 

commercial dishwasher.  You will need to 

bring your own tea towels. 
 

The Oval has a concrete cricket pitch 

which is useable but a bit rough! 
 

The tennis court has an excellent synthetic 

surface, a shed with table and seat. 
 

Bookings for the tennis court are made 

through South Arm Store (by courtesy of 

Jackie and Mark Stephens). Cost for the 

court is $10.00 per hour or by a six month 

pass for $80 from Noela Foxcroft  6239 

9172. These prices include Public Liability 

Insurance. 
 

Joan Griffiths  President Hall Committee 

Using the new BBQ 
(from page 4) 

and cheering the 

cricketers at Calverton 

Oval in South Arm 

 

 

 



Sewing classes 
Jenny J  6248 9125 Fax: 6248 9372 

Email:  jennysewingroom@dodo.com.au 

 

Simon Says  

Lawns and Gardens 
Clean up, maintenance, pruning, waste 

removal & whipper snipping,  

Pensioner rates apply,  

free quotes available 

0439 314 246 or 6239 9315 
 

Taxi 
Support your local taxi   

based in Delphis Drive above Cremorne. 

Home-city-airport 

Will also meet at airport. 

Bookings only.  7 days. 

Bob  0408 887 389 
 

The Yardarm 
property maintenance 

More than mowing!  

Regular maintenance, pruning, painting, 

garbage, brush cutting, gutters, weeding, 

yard cleanups. 

Ph Daryl 0438 316 099 

email email@theyardarm.com.au 
 

Website 
Think Tasmania 

...promoting all things Tasmanian! 
www.think-tasmania.com 

Contact Tania to have your business included 

email - tania@think-tasmania.com 

phone - 0407 790 642 
 

THRRO 
Tas.  Horse Rescue and Rehabilitation Org. 

Please help this voluntary organization 

With donations, sponsorship, foster 

homes,  or volunteering. 

Ph 0457 147 428 

www.thrro.webs.com 
 

Weight Loss Program 
Lose up to 15kg FAST! 

 Our clients never feel hungry 

 Results guaranteed 

 Feel energized and revitalised 

 Personal success coach 

FREE sample pack, try before you buy!!! 

Call Kylee now 0386 712 822 
 

Yoga  

at Clifton Beach Surf Club. 

Early morning and evening classes. 

All enquiries Lee Cody 0417 319 046 

 

Water Delivery 
‘Rapid Water’ 

7 days—all hours 

0432 307 298 

Glenn Holmes 
 

Wizz-Away Trash Saks 
No more weekend trips to the tip 

Vince and Jenny 

6248 8078 or 0457 295 288 

All for Dogs 
Dog walking and dog massage. 

Phone Avalon on 0438 528 954 or visit 

www.allfordogs.com.au  

for an obligation free meeting  
 

Auto Towing &  

Windscreen Repairs 
Tilt tray towing, windscreen repair, car 

detailing.  Free wreck removal 

Anthony 0412 110 992 
 

Bibs and Bobs 
Odd jobs.  Lawn mowing & edge trim-

ming, pine barking, weeding, rubbish re-

moval, general property maintenance 

free quotes, pensioner discounts 

Phone Mat 0428 972 815. 
 

Bush Flower Remedies 
Reiki, Iridology, Bush flower remedies 

Jennifer Watson  6239 9002 

 

Calverton Hall, Oval and  

Tennis Court 
Hall and Oval Hire = Joan 6239 9141 

Tennis Court Hire = Noela 6239 9172 

 

Carpentry, plastering, tiling 
Tony White 

0419 399 481 
 

Counselling 
Adolescent, adult, family and couples. 

Registered Psychologist  

Helen Middleton, Opossum Bay 

 0407 790 234 
 

Digital TV Antenna 
and Set Top Boxes, TV and Telephone 

outlets 

Free quotes  Lewis Mitchelmore 

6248 6655 or 0419 990 959 
 

Electrical and Heat Pumps 
Richard Pohl Lic C1717 

0419 899 100 
 

Family History Research 
 Happy to discuss your family history  

research interests.   \ 

 Please e-mail with your request to  

ancestralressertas@bigpond.com  or  

FAX to 03 6248 8528 or 

jdu85255@bigpond.net.au  
 

Family Portraits 
Portraits with a personal touch. I come to 

you or  wherever your family is happy, to 

get the individual, fun and beautiful  

family photographs you want.  Discuss 

your ideas with me. Kate  0427 561 565 
 

Fencing Decks and Pergolas 
Accredited Builder, specialising in decks, 

pergolas and individualised 

residential fencing. 

Ph 0400532491  www.fdap.com.au 
 

 

‗Celebration by Ceremony‘ 
Kaye Wilkinson-Green 

Civil Celebrant—Sandford 

For  Meaningful Rites of Passage 

Mob 0438 336 049 

Email: kaywilkgreen@bigpond.com 
 

Civil Celebrant 
Performing weddings, baby namings, 

vow renewals, funerals and memorials. 

Lynn Stein - Joyous Celebrations 

South Arm   0438 392 614 or 
lynn@joyouscelebrations.com.au  

 

Companion Feeds and Needs 
Horses, dogs, rabbits, chickens 

All pet needs 

companionfeedsneeds@netspace.net.au 
 

Flute, Sax, Clarinet Lessons 
Available from Gordon Yemm  

(ex Principal Flute TSO) 

Beginners and advanced players 

All styles of music 

Blessington St.  Ph 6239 9261 
 

Fresh Fish 
 Delivered to your door 

Fortnightly on Wednesdays 

     Call Sharon on:0459373743  
 

Grief Support Group  
Support meeting, 1st Friday of the 

month.  Social Lunch 3rd Friday of the 

month.  Enquiries to Clarence Plains 

Community Health Centre  6214 6035 
 

Holistic Counselling  
 I am a qualified holistic counsellor  

completing further studies.  I am looking 

for clients to provide confidential and 

supportive counselling.  To make an  

appointment ring Wajan on 0449 950 475 

 

Outdoor Furniture 
Deck, Patio, Garden 

Classic Adirondack 

Dave 6239 9001 
 

Plasterer 
New homes, renovations, and small jobs.    

Ian 6239 9830 
 

Qualified Landscaper 
References available 

Develop new gardens or  rejuvenate es-

tablished ones, no job too big or too small   

-   Free quotes 

Phone Steve 6239 9050  

or 0408 000 645 
ABN 265 672 36241 

 

Scrapbooking Classes 
Clifton Beach area 

Guidance, assistance, some supplies. 

Mon morning and/or Sat. 

Bring a friend or small group, beginners  

most welcome.  Karen 6248 8879 

Email:  kdboddy@iiprimus.com.au 
 

Local Services 

mailto:email@theyardarm.com.au
http://www.think-tasmania.com
mailto:tania@think-tasmania.com
http://www.allfordogs.com.au
mailto:ancestralressertas@bigpond.com
mailto:jdu85255@bigpond.net.au
www.fdap.com.au
mailto:lynn@joyouscelebrations.com.au


Beachside Health and Fitness 

Exercise Class (to music)  
Lauderdale Hall. Tuesdays 11am-12 

and Fridays 10 - 11am. All Welcome 

Phone Darrel: 6248 7145   
 

Bible Discussion 
First meeting of 2011—18 Feb 

10.30am Friday 

At Jane Beavan‘s   Ph:  6239 9244 
 

7 pm Monday evenings 

 Non denominational Bible discussion  

 Enq Paul & Wendy Fenton 6239 9234 
 

Bridge 
7.30pm Tuesday Ph: Noela 6239 9172 
 

Cards 
Monday 4-6pm, Rummikub, Canasta 

etc.  Meadows Place, Opossum Bay. 

Enq:  Barbara 6239 9897 
 

Church Events 

Gardening, St Barnabas 
First Monday of each month—9.30am 

Enq:  Jane 6239 9244 

         Church Services 
St Barnabas, South Arm 

Every Sunday at 5pm 

Children‘s program first Sunday 

Meal following, 1st and 3rd Sunday 

St Martins, Sandford 

Every Sunday at 8am 

St Matthews, Rokeby 

   Every Sunday at 10am 

Rob 6248 8455 or Jane 6239 9244 
 

Coastcare 
Mortimer Bay 

         First Sun in month—9.30-11.30 

        Enq:  Ph Leanne 0408 498 468 

Opossum Bay 

        Last Sun in month—10am to 12 

        Meet at Opossum Bay Park 

        Richard 6239 9739 

Pipeclay 

Meets 10am every 3rd Sunday 

In park opposite shop in Cremorne 

Ph: Rachel Viney 0439 373 383 

South Arm 

3rd Sun in month in front of The  

Bungalow 10am—midday 

Ph:  Rae 6239 9342 

 

 

Wildcare—Deslacs (Clifton) 

           email info@wildcaredeslacs.org 
 

Craft Group 
12.30—3pm.   

2nd, 4th & 5th  Tue of the month   

Calverton Hall    $2 session. 

Enq Leslie Gore 6239 9321 
 

Cremorne Bowls Club 
Thursday  (Barefoot Bowls) 

6.00 pm with a break for barbeque at 

7.00pm 

Team or individual entries welcome. 

Phone 62489856 after 4.30 

or contact glennbrem@netspace.net.au 
 

Dog and Owner Walk 
8am Sat—on beach below Saltair Crt 

8.30 approx at Half Moon Bay    

Ph: Jane 6239 9244 
 

Fire Brigade 
7.30pm 2nd Tuesday  South Arm Fire 

Station.  Fire Captain 6239 9412 
 

Garden Club 
Meeting 1st Monday after Market 

10am at a different venue each month 

Enq.  Dot 6239 9190  Rae 6239 9342 
 

Gardening 

A few locals get together to weed at 

Opossum Bay Park.   

9-10am on Tuesday morning. 

Enq:  Dick 6239 9739 Rae 6239 9342 
 

Indoor Bowls 
At Calverton Hall on a Monday from 

1.30pm to 3.00pm. ALL WELCOME 

just come along.  Easy to learn 

Sue 6239 9237 
 

Karate 
We do not have classes during the 

school holidays. 

At Calverton Hall 

Ph: Kathy 6239 9022 
 

Market 
9.30-1pm 1st Sunday of the month at 

the South Arm RSL. 

Book site/table 6239 9171 after 3pm 

Enq:  phone Pam on 6248 9852. 
 

 

Peninsula Sustainability  

Network 
Interested in networking around  

sustainability issues on the Peninsula? 

Contact   Phil – 6239 9893  

phil@deakin.edu.au 
 

Playgroup—Cremorne 

Reopen  Mon 21 Feb 9.30—11.30.   

$2 session—bring piece of fruit  

At the Cremorne Bowls Club     

Jeni 6248 9975 & Jodie 6237 0720 
 

SAPRA Committee Mtg 

7.30pm 1st Tuesday in the month at the 

Church Hall  Page 2 for com‘tee  
 

Soup and Sandwich 

Back again on 21st February 

3rd Mon in month—midday 

Calverton Hall        $6 per person 
 

South Arm RSL Sub-Branch 
4pm on the 2nd Thursday at the RSL. 

Ph:  Colin Bird 0407 585 408 

Email:  southarmrsla@netspace.net.au  
 

South Arm RSL & Comm. Club      
Great meals most nights, bottleshop and 

two bars.  Visitors welcome to enjoy 

these facilities.   6239 9171 
 

Tai Chi 
Fri 3.30-4.30 at Calverton Hall 

Enq:   Phone Marigold 6239 9541 
 

Zumba 
7.30pm  

Mon nights Calverton Hall and  

Weds nights Sandford Hall.   

Enq:  Vicki, 0419 155 578  
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REGULAR  EVENTS 

 Cremorne Opossum Bay Sandford South Arm 

Jan 2011     66mm  54mm 

Feb 2011  27mm  53.8mm  61mm  47.5mm 

Year to Date:  72mm  111.4mm  127mm  101.5mm 

     

 Geir Hurlen Rødven Karen Wheeler Morrie Larkins Noela Foxcroft 

Rainfall 

 For Sale 

Triton Super Jaws. Hardly used. Around 

½ price at $95. (At Opossum Bay)  

Provides fast and easy hands-free clamping 

of material up to 956mm, features a massive 

force for all clamping applications. It holds 

anything: car parts, bicycles, timber and 

tubing.  

Ph (m) 0427 999 240         (h) 623 99 240 
 

LOST  

Plain Silver Bracelet. between the Pharmacy 

and Gen. Store South Arm  

on 20 Dec.   Reward Ph: 6239 9237 

mailto:glennbrem@netspace.net.au
mailto:phil@deakin.edu.au
mailto:penny.bird@gmail.com

